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March 2019 

Investigation work on Memorial Avenue, Kellyville from 
Tuesday 26 March 

Roads and Maritime Services is upgrading Memorial Avenue to a four 
lane road to meet the future transport needs of Sydney’s north west. 

 

 
 
Roads and Maritime is upgrading Memorial Avenue to manage current traffic and to meet the future 
transport needs of Sydney’s north west. The project will: 
 

 increase road capacity from two lanes to four lanes 

 improve safety for road users by installing: 
o traffic lights 
o a central median to separate traffic travelling in opposite directions 
o off-road shared paths for cyclists and pedestrians 

 improve travel times and access between Blacktown and Castle Hill  
 
As part of the project, we need to carry out investigation work along Memorial Avenue between Old 
Windsor Road and Windsor Road from Tuesday 26 March.  
 
The work will include soil and pavement investigations at various locations along Memorial Avenue near the 
intersections of Windsor Road, Hector Court and Old Windsor Road. We will repair any disturbed footpaths 
or road following the work. 
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How will the work affect you? 

Our work may be noisy at times. However we will do everything we can to minimise its impact, including 
completing noisier activities by midnight.  

To minimise disruption to residents, businesses and road users, we will not work more than four nights in 
any week and no more than six night shifts a month.  

The investigations will be carried out along Memorial Avenue on public property. We will notify local 
residents closest to investigation work with a door knock ahead of time. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe. Lane 
closures will be in place and may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow signs and traffic 
controllers’ directions. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download 
the Live Traffic NSW App.  

What happens next? 

We will continue to update the community as the Memorial Avenue upgrade progresses.  

 

Our work schedule 

We will be on site for up to five day and ten 
night shifts between Tuesday 26 March and 
Wednesday 8 May 2019, weather permitting, 
excluding public holidays. 

Our day work hours will be between 7am and 
6pm from Monday to Friday and between 8am 
to 1pm on Saturday. Our night work hours will 
be between 8pm and 5am from Sunday to 
Friday.  

 

Contact 

If you have any questions, would like to register 

for project updates or have any feedback, please 

call 1800 784 847 or email 

Memorial.Avenue.Upgrade@rms.nsw.gov.au.  

For more information on the project, visit our 
project page online at rms.work/memorialavenue. 

Thank you for your patience during this important 

work. 

http://www.livetraffic.com/

